
 
 

NOTICE OF CHANGE IN TARIFFS 
 
You are hereby notified that Holy Cross Energy (HCE) is proposing to make the following changes in its 
Electric Service Tariffs, Rules and Regulations to become effective November 1, 2018. 
 
Specific changes include the following: 

• Creation of a new Optional EVSE Payment Rider that provides for the electrical installation of 
Level II Electric Vehicle Supply Equipment (EVSE) on the following terms: 

o Holy Cross will furnish an approved Level II EVSE (charging equipment) to the consumer 
at the consumer’s premises without cost to the consumer. 

o Holy Cross will pay the licensed electrical contractor directly for the upfront cost to install 
the EVSE and the electrical service to the charging equipment. 

o Holy Cross will own and maintain the EVSE for a maximum of three years, or until the 
entire cost has been repaid. 

o The consumer will pay Holy Cross all of its expenses through a monthly fixed rate amount 
added through this Rider on the utility bill for the amount incurred by Holy Cross for its 
actual cost of the installation and operation of the EVSE and for other expenses 
connected with the program.  

o In the calculation of the rate under this Rider, Holy Cross may include an administrative 
cost in the calculation of the monthly fixed rate charge [not to exceed the marginal cost 
of borrowing of Holy Cross or 3% per annum, whichever amount is greater]. 

o Holy Cross will limit the number of EVSE installations that can be qualified under this 
Rider to: 
 2 per consumer for home installations and a maximum of $3,000 for installation 

cost per charging stations 
 4 per consumer for workplace installations and a maximum of $3,000 for 

installation cost per charging station 
 Maximum of $500,000 for the total program budget 

o The payment obligation under this Rider shall be treated the same as charges for electric 
service for purposes according to Holy Cross’s Rules and Regulations. 

To view the proposed changes to the tariffs and a summary of changes, please go to Holy Cross’s website 
at www.holycross.com, and click on Proposed Tariffs. 
 
Anyone who desires to comment or protest the proposed changes shall file a written complaint with Holy 
Cross Energy at P.O. Box 2150, Glenwood Springs, Colorado 81602 at least 10 days before the proposed 
effective date. 
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Bryan Hannegan, President & CEO 
Holy Cross Energy 
 
 


